PHNEA Building Reps met Thursday, October 20, 4:15 at Lakeview

Discussion Topics:

- PHNEA members attended a presentation by Ruby Payne in St. Louis on October 1st
 - Janet Culver (Gerner), Shanna Hays (Renner), Gwen Nickolaison (Southeast), & Cheryl
 Scott (Tiffany Ridge) presented valuable information and insights from the seminar
- President's Report: Jennifer Koyn (Vice President; Graden)
 - Christine Strube from Plaza has accepted the ESP Representative position on the Executive Board to serve out Paul Vaillancourt's term
 - PHNEA continues to actively work with the district to ensure elementary special services teachers are receiving 250 minutes of plan time per week and duty free lunch as per the negotiated agreement
 - Next President's Listening Tour date: November 5, 9:30-10:30am @ MCPL, Parkville branch
- RA update: Jennifer Koyn (Graden)
 - o Fall RA is on Saturday, November 12 at Crown Center—PHNEA has 11 reps attending
- Concerns: Reps
 - o Ongoing technical issues: teachers not able to log on to the copy machines
- Celebrations: Reps
 - o It is great to have Dr. Cowherd in the buildings personally presenting the Long Range
 - Southeast had a successful Leadership Day
 - Middle Schools are excited about starting the Avid program next year
 - o Plaza celebrating the first school wide Star Party